USFS burning piles throughout
South Shore

U.S. Forest Service fire and fuels management crews will be
conducting prescribed fire operations in the Andria Drive area
off Kingsbury Grade in Stateline through the rest of the week.

If conditions allow, the Forest Service also may resume
operations in the Angora area, focusing on the area below
Angora Ridge Road and west of Mule Deer Circle. The number of
acres will depend on weather conditions and other factors.

Forest Service fire and fuels management staff monitor weather
conditions closely prior to prescribed fire ignition. They are
looking for conditions that will carry smoke up and out of the
Lake Tahoe Basin. Crews conduct a test burn before igniting a
larger area, to verify how effectively fuels are consumed and
how the smoke will travel. If crews light a significant number
of acres at one time, the project may produce a smoke plume
resembling that of a wildland fire.

Remember that fire appears larger at night.

The Forest Service strives to minimize the impacts of smoke on
local communities. Smoke-sensitive residents should consider
staying indoors and keeping doors, windows and outside vents
closed. To directly receive prescribed fire updates, send an
email to pa ltbmu@fs.fed.us. Forest Service staff will post
road signs around areas affected by prescribed fire, and
update the local fire information line at (530) 543.2600, ext.
6.
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